Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for October 25, 2011
Regular Meeting ( Licking Heights High School
Officers and Directors Attending:                                                                                   [A quorum was present]
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune, Lori Hewitt (absent: Susan Baird/Keith Edmonds) 
Directors: Judy Gogolin, Robert & Milly Shaffer (absent: Dan McDonnell/Howard Emswiler/Barb Triplett)
· President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 6:40 pm.  (Adjourned 7:45pm)

· Tom presented the minutes from the July meeting for approval; motion by Lori, second by Judy, motion approved. (Note: There was no meeting in August. September was to work on the bell tower.) 

President / Vice President Report:

Tom thanked all those Officers and Directors that volunteered their time last month to work on the walkway and bell tower.  And a special thanks to Bev and Keith for the beautiful maroon and gold mums in the front.

Treasurer’s Report:

Bev reported all activity since the last stated meeting and a current balance of $2,080.41.  Tom made a motion to approve all expenditures since the last meeting, second by Milly, motion approved.  The expenditures were for work on the bell tower, walkway, and alumni night (tailgate party).

Committee Reports:

Membership – Tom & Bev reported several new / renewed memberships, as a response to the recent letter.
Bell Tower – Painting and landscaping are finished for the year.  
Finance, Newsletter, Webmaster, Fundraising, Banquet, and Alumni History – No Report   
Historical – Milly reports that she and Robert are continuing to work on the Hall of Fame Book and that Mary Jo has the picture files on CD.  Tom said he would contact Mary Jo for a copy.
Old Business:

· Trophy Case:  Bob Kennedy, Tom McCray and others have volunteered to clean and reorganize the trophy case.  They will work with the Mr. Olverson the high school principal.

· Distinguished Alumni Hall of Fame:  Tom presented the idea of honoring our distinguished alumni by creating a hall of fame procedure.  There was much discussion, there were concerns to be addressed, and we considered both pro and con views.  Tom agreed to present a rough draft of a procedure at the next meeting.
New Business:

· Lori said that the class of 1979 has decided not to have any more class reunions, but instead they will encourage everyone to attend the alumni banquet.

· Lori was disappointed with the low participation / interest in the alumni night.  It seems like the same 3 officers do all the work (buy food and supplies, setting up the tent and tables, preparing the food and drink, and standing in the rain to welcome members) and it’s the same 5 or 6 alumni that show up each year.  After much discussion it was agreed that we would continue alumni night with announcements, introducing alumni, but no food and drink.
· Tom and Lori opened a discussion on how to get more (active) members involved.  Several of our Officers and Directors are serving only because there is no one else volunteering to accept and office.  Lori said that Susan may have one or two classmates that would be willing to serve, but there are no open positions.  Lori asked if we could add director positions, but if attendance was low it would be hard to keep a quorum.  Tom suggested maybe adding a new position of Director Emeritus and opening up some current positions.  Tom said he will bring some suggestions to the next meeting. 
· Lori has some thank you cards that need to be signed at the next meeting.  We also approved the purchase of thank you and get well cards to have on-hand.

· The next meeting is during Thanksgiving week and it was suggested that we move the meeting up a week to be November 15th; motion by Lori, second by Tom, motion approved.

Adjourn: motion by Judy, second by Bev, motion approved.
Submitted by: Tom Dunkle for Keith Edmonds – Recording Secretary
